The following is an extract from the 5th  edition of the book, What Went |Wrong?, Elseveier, 2009, by Dr. Trevor Kletz. The event also appeared in earlier editions.  Dr. Kletz is the Father of HAZOP and has dedicated much of his professional career to helping explain the causes of accidents, so that similar events do not recur as often as they do.  Most accidents do not involve new findings, only the same mistakes made over and over again that we do not learn or forget.

In 1984, an explosion in a water pumping station at Abbeystead in the United Kingdom killed 16 people, most of them local residents who were visiting the plant. Water was pumped from one river to another through a tunnel. When pumping was stopped, some water was allowed to drain out of the tunnel and leave a void. Methane from the rocks below accumulated in the void and, when pumping was restarted, was pushed through vent valves into a valve house where it exploded [18].

It is surprising that the vent was routed into an underground pump house. It seems that this was done because the local authority objected to any vents that might spoil the view.

A small factory in a residential area in the United Kingdom recovered solvent by distillation. The cooling water supply to the condenser, after giving trouble for several weeks, finally failed, and hot vapors were discharged from a vent inside a building. They exploded, killing one man, injuring another, and seriously damaging the factory. Some of the surrounding houses were slightly damaged, and five drums landed outside the factory, one on a house.

There were no operating or emergency instructions and no indication of cooling water flow, and drums were stored too near buildings. But by far the most serious error was allowing the vent pipe to discharge inside the building. If it had discharged outside, the vapor would have dispersed harmlessly, or at worst, there would have been a small fire on the end of the vent pipe. Vent pipes are designed to vent, so this was not an unforeseen leak. The vent pipe may have been placed indoors to try to minimize smells that had caused some complaints [19].

18.       Health and Safety Executive, The Abbeystead Explosion, Her Majesty’s Stationery Office, London, 1985.

19.       Health and Safety Executive, The Explosion and Fire at Chemstar Ltd., 6 September 1981, Her Majesty’s Stationery Office, London, 1982.
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Trevor's Corner No. 11 describes the 5th edition of "What Went Wrong?".  Go to  http://psc.tamu.edu/research and click Trevor's-Corner.
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